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BOARD OF SELECTMEN

MEETING MINUTES

SEPTEMBER 4, 2012
The meeting was called to order at 7:06 PM.  Present were Selectwoman Bik, Selectmen Chamberland, Marchand, Haughey and Wozniak; Town Administrator Keyes; and Mr. Suprenant, DPW Director.
Town Administrator Reports 
Mr. Keyes said he has not heard back from Millville regarding dispatch and the senior van.  He called Gene Phillips, Hopedale Town Coordinator regarding dispatch and was told that they have not completed the amendment.  He said Blackstone has matched what Mendon offered and more.  
He said they should renew the contract for the senior van as written with a couple of changes.  He said if Millville does not renew the contract, the Town will not need two vans.  He spoke with Mrs. Albright, COA Director.  
The Board will reach out to Millville one more time.  Chairman Wozniak said the Board will make a final decision next week.  
Senior Center/Polish American Hall – Chairman Wozniak confirmed that the Senior Center could not be relocated to the Polish American Hall due to an existing lease agreement.  Mr. Keyes will check further with Attorney Costello.  

Kimball Sand Company/Wayne Realty Trust – Bond Discussion - This item will be moved to the October agenda because no representatives from Kimball Sand Co. or Wayne Realty Trust showed up.
Special Town Meeting – Mr. Keyes said there is a problem with the outside handicap lift, it would cost approximately $25,000 to repair and wants to add it to the warrant.  Chairman Wozniak wants to put Rolling Brook and the sander truck on the next Annual Town Meeting.  Chairman Wozniak wants to add Veteran’s Park to the warrant and to let Mr. Keyes know if there are other articles.  
Mr. Chamberland wants to add the Senior Work-off Program to the Annual Town Meeting so it would go through the process.  Chairman Wozniak said it would still go through the Finance Committee and the Council on Aging would still be involved if it is added to the Special Town Meeting.

Mr. Haughey made a motion to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Mr. Marchand at 7:32 PM.  Vote unanimous.  
Respectfully submitted,

Kim Milliken 


